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Friday 22nd December 2023 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

What a wonderful end of term week we have had! I struggle to see how we have managed to fit everything 

in! 

All year groups were invited to their Christmas disco this week. Much fun was had dancing, face painting, 

crafting and busting some festive moves on the dance floor! We hope that the children who attended had 

a fun time and thank you to staff for organising these. 

 

 

 

We had our Christmas lunch on Wednesday. The children enjoyed sharing this in the dinner hall with 

friends whilst singing along to Christmas songs! Thank you to our kitchen staff for putting this on. Staff also 

thoroughly enjoyed their turkey feast! 

 

Reception had a special surprise this week when PJ the DJ 

visited them with a surprise show full of fun and magic. Thank 

you, PJ!  The reception children had a lovely time and were very pleased to be there. 

 

This afternoon was movie afternoon. The children brought along snacks and enjoyed their 

Christmas afternoon watching movies with their classmates. I am sure they had a lovely 

time together. Well done, children, a well-earnt treat! 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 
 

http://www.stchadsacademiestrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/st_bratton?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor


Please keep reading below to see our PE days for the Spring term and other notices and information.  

We would like to thank all our families for their on-going support this term and look forward to seeing you 

back on Monday 8th January 2024. 

May I take this opportunity to wish you all a very merry Christmas and a prosperous new year. 

Festive wishes, 

 

Mrs Oakley 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

Mobile Phones In School 

It has come to our attention this week that some children have been bringing mobile phones into school 

and keeping them on their person or in their bag. Please be reminded that children are not allowed to 

bring mobile phones into school unless they have adhered to our school policy. This is a safeguarding risk. 

You can find this on our website, but for reference, please read this exert from the policy. 

 

4. Use of mobile phones by pupils  

Pupils should not bring mobile phones or any device with smart technology to school which includes the 

school grounds. This includes watches with smart technology.  

Pupils are not allowed to use mobile phones or smart technology in the school or school grounds unless 

permission has been granted.  

There are some exceptions, and each exception should be discussed with the principal prior to the child 

bringing in mobile phones or any device with smart technology.  

These are some possible exceptions but not limited to the following:  

• Children travelling to school by themselves on school transport  

• When permission is granted for pupils to bring phones to school, they are not permitted to use them in 

school but must hand them in to the school office for safe keeping at the start of the day. The pupils must 

collect them at the end of the day.  

 

Thank you for your support and vigilance with this.  



 

Christmas spoiler alert for parents! 

You may wish to read this article before allowing your children to watch the Disney +Diary of a Wimpy Kid 

Christmas: Cabin Fever movie, this holiday! 

Disney has parents raging over 'disgraceful' new Christmas movie | Metro News 

 

SPRING TERM PE DAYS 

As usual, please can children come to school dressed in their PE kit on their PE days. Please can long hair be 

tied back and preferably earrings taken out. 

Year 3 and 4 should come to school dressed in their school uniform on a Tuesday and bring along with 

them their swimming kit. Please clearly label swimming bags and kit with your child’s name. Swimming 

lessons begin on Tuesday January 9th. 

 

Reception: Monday and Tuesday 

Year 1: Tuesday and Thursday 

Year 2: Monday and Friday 

Year 3: Tuesday (swimming) and Friday  

Year 4: Tuesday (swimming) and Wednesday 

Year 5: Monday and Wednesday 

Year 6: Wednesday and Friday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://metro.co.uk/2023/12/15/disney-parents-raging-disgraceful-new-christmas-movie-19982840/


 



                                                                 

Music 

Year 1 have really enjoyed their music lessons. We have been listening to Hip-Hop music. 

Focussing on the beat and finding the steady pulse. Through-out the unit we have been 

learning a song called Hey you! The children have enjoyed learning the lyrics over the past 

two weeks and becoming confident to perform the song.  

We have started to improvise using our bodies, voices, and instruments. The children were 

excited to create their own improvisations.  

                                                      

 

Maths 

This week our focus has been counting from 0-20. The children have enjoyed ordering 

numbers through different maths activities. We will be continuing to focus on numbers 0-20 

after the Christmas holidays.  

                                              

 



Reading with our Year 6 buddies 😊 

 

Through-out this term we have been very lucky to have year 6 reading buddies. They have 

been joining us for our daily reading sessions and reading with the year ones. The year one 

children were very excited to demonstrate their reading skills to their buddies.  

 

                                              

The children enjoyed creating their Christmas cards for their family. Well done year one they 

look amazing. 

The year one team would like to wish you all a merry Christmas and we look forward to 

seeing you all in the new year. 😊  

                

 

 

 

  



Wrap Around February Holiday 
 

Holiday Club booking will open Friday 22nd December and will close on 
Friday 2nd February at 6pm. 

Holiday club will be open on the PD Day Friday 9th February and will be 
open the week starting Monday 12th February -Friday 16th February, 

it opens at 8.30am and closes at 4.30pm each day. 
The cost per place booked is £25.00 a day.  

 
Once booked sessions will need to be paid for before the child attends 

club. 
 

Children will need to be provided with a piece of fruit or breakfast bar for 
morning snack, a packed lunch for lunchtime and a small afternoon snack, 

all food that is brought in must not contain nuts. 
 Children are welcome to bring in scooters and bikes with helmets to play on 

outside or a small toy to play inside during free play. 
We do not allow electronic devices. 

We have a wide range of activities planned! 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 



DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Date Event 

Friday 22nd December February Half Term Holiday Club - Bookings open 

Monday 25th December Christmas holidays 

Monday 8th January  Spring term begins 

Thursday 11th January Year 3 Dogs Trust Workshop – details to follow 

Friday 2nd February February Half Term Holiday Club – Bookings close 

Friday 9th February PD Day 

Monday 12th February Half Term 

Wednesday 20th March Year 4 visit to Wroxeter 

Monday 25th March Easter Holidays 

Monday 8th April Summer term begins 

Monday 6th May Bank holiday 

Friday 24th May PD Day 

Monday 27th May Half Term 

Monday 22nd July PD Day 

Tuesday 23rd July Summer holidays  


